
Tate, Michele
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2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Deborah Gouge [deborahbahara@gmail.com]
Monday, December 14, 2009 4:19 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

DEC % 3 RECD

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Deborah Gouge
7524 Carriage Ln
Pittsburgh, PA 15221-3221



3808
Tate, Michele '
From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of

Barbara Duffy [beduffy@comcast.net]
Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

%J RECEIVE:
21ZZ, DEC 2 3 SECT
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania INDEPENDENT KEUULATORY

EVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Barbara Duffy
8 Hewett Rd
Wyncote, PA 19095-1310
(215) 885-1506
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of David
LaVerne [backpack2@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec14-2009 RECEIv^
John Hanger
Oear Hanger, DEC ^ KM

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania ^H^yp^cOMKilSSiC^^

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr David LaVerne
844 Lincoln St
Dickson City, PA 18519-1429
(570) 489-8409



Tate, Michele

2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Linda
Partridge [partridge@marywood.edu]
Monday, December 14, 2009 4:18 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger, DEC 2 3 REG'D

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Linda Partridge
155 Maidencreek Rd
Fleetwood, PA 19522-9269
(610) 944-0950



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Michael Lawrence [meekel82@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:18 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEIVED
John Hanger DEC % % REG'D

Dear Hanger, INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Michael Lawrence
10 Saxony Dr
Harrison City, PA 15636-1507
(412) 848-7552



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Susan
Thompson [suzzeliza@aol.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:18 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

D- ". ™* RECEIVE;
John Hanger ^ % 3 ^

Dear Hanger,
INDEPENDENT REGULATORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Susan Thompson
548 Wartman St
Philadelphia, PA 19128-3237
(215) 483-9664
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Rebecca Lawson [rbl4947@yahoo.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:18 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 ^ g g „

John Hanger
INDEPEiNUhNTRLGULAYORY

Dear Hanger, REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Rebecca Lawson
700 S Market St
Mechanicsburq, PA 17055-6414
(717) 796-9326



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Justina
Carroll [your_planet_tastes_funny@yahoo.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 3:50 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEIVED
John Hanger DEC 2 8 REG'D

Dear Hanger, INDEPENDENT REUULAlORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Justina Carroll
50 W Main St Apt 804
Uniontown, PA 15401-3311



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Gerald
Mistal [gmistal@verizon.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:48 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 U K! ' H ! V &U

John Hanger ^ r n g 3

° e a r H a n 9 e r ' INDEPENDENTREGULAlORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr Gerald Mistal
1528 W Union Blvd
Bethlehem, PA 18018-3415
(610) 954-9281
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Alicia
Liang [liangaf@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania ^ ^ E Y ^ c o M m S ^ N ^ ^

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Dr Alicia Liang
184 Wynne Ave
Pittsburgh, PA 15209-1649



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Jason
Wittenbrader0asonknight4651@hotmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

D<* " . 2 ° ° 9 RECEIVED
John Hanger p E C % 3

Dear Hanger,
INDEPENDENT REGULATORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr Jason Wittenbrader
888 Maplewood Rd
Lake Ariel, PA 18436-3338



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Lori
Cooper-Ott [beatreehugr@hotmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

blECBTV
Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger, DEC 2 3 REG'D

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania INDEPENDENT "REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Lori Cooper-Ott
1033 W Princess St
York, PA 17404-3520
(717) 852-0365



2808
Tate, Micheie

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of John
HallenburgOhallenburg@heiengr.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania INDEPRND£NTRF ]̂i)i ATORY
REVIEW C0MMSSION "

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr John Hallenburg
50 Riverside Dr
North East, PA 16428-3446
(814) 725-4188



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Mary
Barczyk [dbarczyk@zoominternet.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 T3l^f^lPI

DEC 2 3 K B
Dear Hanger,

INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mrs Mary Barczyk
1621 State Route 981
Ruffs Dale, PA 15679-1177
(724) 887-7286



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of E
Robert Buzzell [bobj)uzzell@yahoo.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA, CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

OK 2 3 a
Dear Hanger,

(NDEPENuENntEGULATORY
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A E Robert Buzzell
282 S 8th St Apt 117
Dubois, PA 15801-2851
(814) 933-0499



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Mary
Finegold [cat027@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEIVED
John Hanger DEO 2 % REGIS

Dear Hanger, iNDBPENDcN * REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Mary Finegold
206 Dogwood Ln
Wallingford, PA 19086-6006
(610) 566-4362



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Thomas Brenner [voohoo@aol.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEIVE
DEC «s we

Dear Hanger,
INDEPENDENT KEGUL^ORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr Thomas Brenner
512 Bella St
Hollidaysburg, PA 16648-2304
(814) 696-4173



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Mary
Ruth Aull [mraull@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 DRPPB TTm I

John Hanger I

DEC 8 3 m m I
Dear Hanger, j

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSiQi^k !

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our j
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that. j

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in |
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the j
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave j
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290 j
regulations must be enforceable. j

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure j
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash j
placement is finished. j

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a |
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases. j

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained j
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the j
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process. j

Sincerely,

Ms Mary Ruth Aull j
130 Idlewood Rd I
Pittsburgh, PA 15235-3811 I
(412) 795-7078 j
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Lois
Kendall [Ikendall605@aol.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec .4,2009 RECEIVED

DEC * s are
Dear Hanger,

iNDbPir,NUnN\»' KEUULATORY
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mrs Lois Kendall
605 Dreshertown Rd
Ft Washington, PA 19034-3023



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Sioux
Adams [siouxieq0105@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:50 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

. _ , _ RECEIVED
DEC 2 3 ROT

Dear Manner INDEPENDEN! REGULATORY
uear Manger, REVIEW COMMISSION
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Sioux Adams
2510 Nottingham Rd
Bethlehem, PA 18017-3349



Tate, Michele

2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Henry
Pyatt [henry.pyatt@gmail.com]
Monday, December 14, 2009 4:50 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

DEC 2 3 REC'D

INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr Henry Pyatt
PO Box 286
Reeders, PA 18352-0286
(570) 590-6031



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Jean
Morgano [morgano6@rcn.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:50 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 j K

John Hanger QEC 2 3

Dear Hanger, INDHPHNUbN * KHGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Jean Morgano
123 2nd St
Nazareth, PA 18064-2554



Tate, Michele 2 8 0 8

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Daniel
Karaczun [dankaraczun@mac.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:50 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

°-Hanger, ^ ^ 0 ^ ™ "

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that. It's time to stand up for the citizens of
Pennsylvania and stop the polluters.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr Daniel Karaczun
1671 New Haven Ave
Pittsburgh, PA 15216-1918
(412) 343-9749



Tate, Michele 2808

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Jennifer Banner Odanner@wildlifecanopy.org]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:50 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 "PPPInT

John Hanger ^ 2 3

Dear Hanger,
INDEPbNUbNT REGULATORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Jennifer Danner
697 Fehr Rd
Nazareth, PA 18064-9106
(610) 746-3820



Tate, Michele
2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Anita
Cunningham [aecunningham@earthlink.net]
Monday, December 14, 2009 4:49 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

DEC 2 3 REG'D

INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Anita Cunningham
145 Aspen Dr
East Berlin, PA 17316-8626
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Ron
Simasek [twobestboys@verizon.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:49 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger, DEC 2 3 RECT

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania ^^EVIBV COM^

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr and Mrs Ron Simasek
310 E Grant St
McAdoo, PA 18237-2240
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Tate, Mlchele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Robert
Pope [rhpope1@msn.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:49 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 TBTO^Tpj

John Hanger
DEC 2 3 REG'O

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Robert Pope
2776 Lantern Ln
Audubon, PA 19403-2241
(610) 666-5326
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] oo behalf of
Michael Miller [michamille@earthlink.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:49 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEIVED
John Haoger QEQ % 3 REG'D

Dear Haoger, INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals aod heavy metals. Pennsylvaoia

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldo't allow this toxic substaoce aoywhere oear our
driokiog water, aod this rule io oo way assures me of that.

Coal combustioo waste (CCW) is cootamioatiog water sources across America iocludiog sites io
Peoosylvaoia. Throughout the guidelioes that have beeo proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretioo of", "with departmeot approval", or "if the Departmeot chooses." These phrases leave
sigoificaot loopholes io the guidelioes aod should be removed. Staodards io the proposed Chapter 290
regulatioos must be eoforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite lioers aod placemeot guidelioes that eosure
isolatioo from grouodwater. These sites should be mooitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placemeot is fioished.

The rules should require that pollutaot levels are fully mooitored surrouodiog the placemeot site. Aod if a
mooitoriog poiot shows higher levels of cootamioaots thao prior to ash placemeot it should trigger a
requiremeot to iovestigate the causes of those iocreases.

Also fioaocial assuraoce should be posted by operators before permits are issued aod maiotaioed
throughout required mooitoriog at a site io amouots sufficieot to mooitor aod abate pollutioo from the
ash. Aod the public should be permitted to participate io the eotire permitting process.

Siocerely,

Mr Michael Miller
2200 Beojamio Fraoklio Pkwy
Apt South #410
Philadelphia, PA 19130-3601
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Sandra
Hurst [smhurst@frontiernet.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:49 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 JKH^tll

John Hanger DEC 2 3 REG'D

Dear Hanger, [NDHtr\Ubi\^ REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mrs Sandra Hurst
2063 Main St
Narvon, PA 17555-9522
(717) 445-5412
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of David
Moore [emtjf23@yahoo.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:49 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger, INDEPENDENT REuULAi ORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr David Moore
34 Waverly Ave
Morton, PA 19070-1912
(610) 543-7989
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Michael Leeling [balrog9@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

John Hanger

Dear Hanger, DEC 2 3 KB1

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. PennsylvaniaialND&PEiNUhNl' REGULAYORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Michael Leeling
829 Route 113
Souderton, PA 18964-1005
(215) 721-8926
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Malcolm Seaholm [malcolmseaholm@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

Joho Haoger

Dear Haoger, ^ ^

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals aod heavy metals. Peoosylvaoia " A ^ v i E W C O V ^ s M o ^

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldo't allow this toxic substaoce aoywhere oear our
driokiog water, aod this rule io oo way assures me of that.

Coal combustioo waste (CCW) is cootamioatiog water sources across America iocludiog sites io
Peoosylvaoia. Throughout the guidelioes that have beeo proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretioo of", "with departmeot approval", or "if the Departmeot chooses." These phrases leave
sigoificaot loopholes io the guidelioes aod should be removed. Staodards io the proposed Chapter 290
regulatioos must be eoforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite lioers aod placemeot guidelioes that eosure
isolatioo from grouodwater. These sites should be mooitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placemeot is fioished.

The rules should require that pollutaot levels are fully mooitored surrouodiog the placemeot site. Aod if a
mooitoriog poiot shows higher levels of cootamioaots thao prior to ash placemeot it should trigger a
requiremeot to iovestigate the causes of those iocreases.

Also fioaocial assuraoce should be posted by operators before permits are issued aod maiotaioed
throughout required mooitoriog at a site io amounts sufficient to mooitor aod abate pollutioo from the
ash. Aod the public should be permitted to participate io the eotire permittiog process.

Siocerely,

Mr Malcolm Seaholm
1469 Dalelaod Ave
Pittsburgh, PA 15220-4001
(412) 922-8646
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Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Judith
Springer [jude4@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEIVED
John Haoger QEO % 3 RE&'[)

Dear Haoger, INDEPkNU&N' REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals aod heavy metals. Peoosylvaoia

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldo't allow this toxic substaoce aoywhere oear our
driokiog water, aod this rule io oo way assures me of that.

Coal combustioo waste (CCW) is cootamioatiog water sources across America iocludiog sites io
Peoosylvaoia. Throughout the guidelioes that have beeo proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretioo of", "with departmeot approval", or "if the Departmeot chooses." These phrases leave
sigoificaot loopholes io the guidelioes aod should be removed. Staodards io the proposed Chapter 290
regulatioos must be eoforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite lioers aod placemeot guidelioes that eosure
isolatioo from grouodwater. These sites should be mooitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placemeot is fioished.

The rules should require that pollutaot levels are fully mooitored surrouodiog the placemeot site. Aod if a
mooitoriog poiot shows higher levels of cootamioaots thao prior to ash placemeot it should trigger a
requiremeot to iovestigate the causes of those iocreases.

Also fioaocial assuraoce should be posted by operators before permits are issued aod maiotaioed
throughout required mooitoriog at a site io amounts sufficieot to mooitor aod abate pollutioo from the
ash. Aod the public should be permitted to participate io the eotire permittiog process.

Siocerely,

Mrs Judith Sprioger
104 Neylaod Ct
Extoo, PA 19341-2902
(610) 363-2082



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] oo behalf of Paul
Smith [psmith2770@aol.com]

Sent: Mooday, December 14, 2009 5:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

Joho Haoger DEC 2 3 REC'D

Dear Haoger, INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals aod heavy metals. Peoosylvaoia

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldo't allow this toxic substaoce aoywhere oear our
driokiog water, aod this rule io oo way assures me of that.

Coal combustioo waste (CCW) is cootamioatiog water sources across America iocludiog sites io
Peoosylvaoia. Throughout the guidelioes that have beeo proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretioo of", "with departmeot approval", or "if the Departmeot chooses." These phrases leave
sigoificaot loopholes io the guidelioes aod should be removed. Staodards io the proposed Chapter 290
regulatioos must be eoforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite lioers aod placemeot guidelioes that eosure
isolatioo from grouodwater. These sites should be mooitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placemeot is fioished.

The rules should require that pollutaot levels are fully mooitored surrouodiog the placemeot site. Aod if a
mooitoriog poiot shows higher levels of cootamioaots thao prior to ash placemeot it should trigger a
requiremeot to iovestigate the causes of those iocreases.

Also fioaocial assuraoce should be posted by operators before permits are issued aod maiotaioed
throughout required mooitoriog at a site io amouots sufficieot to mooitor aod abate pollutioo from the
ash. Aod the public should be permitted to participate io the eotire permittiog process.

Siocerely,

Mr Paul Smith
844 Tremoot Dr
Dowoiogtowo, PA 19335=4128
(610) 594-3090



2808

Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Joan
Sasso [ghenghisxx@verizon.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger ^ C 2 3 REC'D

Dear Hanger,
INDEPENDENT REGULATORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mrs Joan Sasso
19 Newton St
Pittsburgh, PA 15221-4841
(412) 271-8138



2808

Tate, Michele

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Alexis
Chontos [alexischontos@msn.com]
Monday, December 14, 2009 5:19 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

DEC 2

^^a^r
is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Alexis Chontos
Sunset Drive
West Mifflin, PA 15122



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Charles Yankel [charles_yankel@yahoo.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

D e c 1 4 , 2 O o 9 RECEIVED
John Hanger DEC 2 3 RECB

DearHan9er' 'N D^iKS^R Y

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr Charles Yankel
3442 Washington Pike
Bridgeville, PA 15017-1060
(412) 221-2796



Tate, Michele

2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Amy
Guskin [muse@fjordstone.com]
Monday, December 14, 2009 5:19 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

DEO 2 8 REC'D

INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Amy Guskin
49 Bryan Ave
Malvern, PA 19355-3007
(610) 647-7768



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Miriam
Kiss [mkiss@ptd.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger DEC 2 3 REG'D

Dear Hanger, INDEPENDENT REGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals aod heavy metals. Peoosylvaoia

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldo't allow this toxic substaoce aoywhere oear our
driokiog water, aod this rule io oo way assures me of that. Remember that the pareots aod childreo we
are poisooiog are our owo pareots aod our owo childreo aod graodchildreo!

Coal combustioo waste (CCW) is cootamioatiog water sources across America iocludiog sites io
Peoosylvaoia. Throughout the guidelioes that have beeo proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretioo of", "with departmeot approval", or "if the Departmeot chooses." These phrases leave
sigoificaot loopholes io the guidelioes aod should be removed. Staodards io the proposed Chapter 290
regulatioos must be eoforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite lioers aod placemeot guidelioes that eosure
isolatioo from grouodwater. These sites should be mooitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placemeot is fioished.

The rules should require that pollutaot levels are fully mooitored surrouodiog the placemeot site. Aod if a
mooitoriog poiot shows higher levels of cootamioaots thao prior to ash placemeot it should trigger a
requiremeot to iovestigate the causes of those iocreases.

Also fioaocial assuraoce should be posted by operators before permits are issued aod maiotaioed
throughout required mooitoriog at a site io amouots sufficieot to mooitor aod abate pollutioo from the
ash. Aod the public should be permitted to participate io the eotire permittiog process.

Siocerely,

Ms Miriam Kiss
900 Mickley Rd Apt H2-3
Whitehall, PA 18052-5040
(610) 433-2710



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Allyson
Hamm [allysondiane@hotmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:19 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec"-2009 RECE1
DEC 2 3 RECT

Dear Hanger,
INDEPbNUhNn<EGyLATORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Allyson Hamm
133 N 15th St
Allentown, PA 18102-3646
(610) 439-8369



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Kathryn Thompson [dogomine@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:18 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

John Hanger ^ n

Dear Hanger,
INDEPENDENT REGULATORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Kathryn Thompson
3320 Guilford St
Philadelphia, PA 19136-4309



Tate, Michele

2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Mary
Ann Kahl [steamboat_mimi@yahoo.com]
Monday, December 14, 2009 4:51 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

DEC 2 3 REC'I

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania ^ ^ v ^ c O M m s h S r ? ^

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Ms Mary Ann Kahl
17 Phillips Mnr
Uniontown, PA 15401-2238



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Daniel
Greider[buddha_stalin@verizon.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 4:50 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 JL\ .A_ j^JLJ i

John Hanger DEC 2 & REC'D

Dear Hanger, INDEPENDENTREGULATORY
REVIEW COMMISSION

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr Daniel Greider
1747 Billview Dr
Lancaster, PA 17601-4103
(717) 392-6315



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of James
H. Fitch Ohfitch@usa.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:48 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

:ohn Han9er DEC 2 3 mm
Dear Haoger,

(NDEPENDbiS * REGULATORY
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals aod heavy metals. PeoosylvaoiaREVlEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldo't allow this toxic substaoce aoywhere oear our
driokiog water, aod this rule io oo way assures me of that.

Coal combustioo waste (CCW) is cootamioatiog water sources across America iocludiog sites io
Peoosylvaoia. Throughout the guidelioes that have beeo proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretioo of", "with departmeot approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
sigoificaot loopholes io the guidelioes aod should be removed. Staodards io the proposed Chapter 290
regulatioos must be eoforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite lioers aod placemeot guidelioes that eosure
isolatioo from grouodwater. These sites should be mooitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placemeot is fioished.

The rules should require that pollutaot levels are fully mooitored surrouodiog the placemeot site. Aod if a
mooitoriog poiot shows higher levels of cootamioaots thao prior to ash placemeot it should trigger a
requiremeot to iovestigate the causes of those iocreases.

Also fioaocial assuraoce should be posted by operators before permits are issued aod maiotaioed
throughout required mooitoriog at a site io amouots sufficieot to mooitor aod abate pollutioo from the
ash. Aod the public should be permitted to participate io the eotire permittiog process.

Siocerely,

Mr James H. Fitch j
1015 Staohope St I
Pittsburgh, PA 15204-1623 I
(412) 331-8840 I



Tate, Michele

2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Theresa Knapp [tknapp@cableracer.com]
Monday, December 14, 2009 5:48 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

DEC 2 3
Dear Hanger,

INDEP^NObN* KEGUL/̂ TORY
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania REVIEW COMMISSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

N/A Theresa Knapp
RR 5 Box 5396
Towanda, PA 18848-8816
(570) 265-3924



2808

Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of
Michael Peale [mikepeale@msn.com]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:21 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEI
John Hanger

DEC 2 3 REG'D
Dear Hanger,
Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvanra^y||^^oMMlSSION

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mr and Mrs Michael Peale
5 Worth Hill Ln
Aston, PA 19014-1545
(610) 358-4984



Tate, Michele

2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Holly
Peck [hpecki 13@comcast.net]
Monday, December 14, 2009 5:20 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

DEC 2 3 GECD

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Miss Holly Peck
287 Hillcrest Cir
Pittsburgh, PA 15237-2525



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Mark
Barbash [jzzmrk@verizon.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:20 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009 RECEIVED
John Haoger ^ % g ^

Dear Haoger, ^ n v
[NDEPbNDbN i REGULAlORY

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals aod heavy metals. Peoosylvaoia REVIEW COMMibSiUN

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldo't allow this toxic substaoce aoywhere oear our
driokiog water, aod this rule io oo way assures me of that.

Coal combustioo waste (CCW) is cootamioatiog water sources across America iocludiog sites io
Peoosylvaoia. Throughout the guidelioes that have beeo proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretioo of", "with departmeot approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
sigoificaot loopholes io the guidelioes aod should be removed. Staodards io the proposed Chapter 290
regulatioos must be eoforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite lioers aod placemeot guidelioes that eosure
isolatioo from grouodwater. These sites should be mooitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placemeot is fioished.

The rules should require that pollutaot levels are fully mooitored surrouodiog the placemeot site. Aod if a
mooitoriog poiot shows higher levels of cootamioaots thao prior to ash placemeot it should trigger a
requiremeot to iovestigate the causes of those iocreases.

Also fioaocial assuraoce should be posted by operators before permits are issued aod maiotaioed
throughout required mooitoriog at a site io amouots sufficieot to mooitor aod abate pollutioo from the
ash. Aod the public should be permitted to participate io the eotire permittiog process.

Siocerely,

N/A Mark Barbash
1907 Braodywioe St
Eileeo F Barbash
Philadelphia, PA 19130-3202
(215) 564-0119



Tate, Michele

2808

Subject:

Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Eva
Monheim [emonheim@aol.com]
Monday, December 14, 2009 5:49 PM
EP, RegComments
RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

Dec 14, 2009

John Hanger

Dear Hanger,

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

DEC 2 3 REC'D

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mrs Eva Monheim
107 Andrea Rd
Cheltenham, PA 19012-1311



2808
Tate, Michele

From: Sierra Club Membership Services [membership.services@sierraclub.org] on behalf of Fay
Gitman [fg9000@comcast.net]

Sent: Monday, December 14, 2009 5:48 PM
To: EP, RegComments
Subject: RE: Beneficial Use of Coal Ash Proposed Rulemaking [25 PA. CODE CHS. 287 AND 290]

RECEIVE!Dec 14, 2009 JXiJ /

John Hanger QEC 2 3 REC'D

DearHan9er' I N D S ^ & ^ s L ^ ° R Y

Coal ash is filled with toxic chemicals and heavy metals. Pennsylvania

is the third largest US producer of this waste. We shouldn't allow this toxic substance anywhere near our
drinking water, and this rule in no way assures me of that.

Coal combustion waste (CCW) is contaminating water sources across America including sites in
Pennsylvania. Throughout the guidelines that have been proposed there are phrases like, "at the
discretion of", "with department approval", or "if the Department chooses." These phrases leave
significant loopholes in the guidelines and should be removed. Standards in the proposed Chapter 290
regulations must be enforceable.

This toxic coal ash should be sealed with the use of composite liners and placement guidelines that ensure
isolation from groundwater. These sites should be monitored quarterly for at least thirty years after ash
placement is finished.

The rules should require that pollutant levels are fully monitored surrounding the placement site. And if a
monitoring point shows higher levels of contaminants than prior to ash placement it should trigger a
requirement to investigate the causes of those increases.

Also financial assurance should be posted by operators before permits are issued and maintained
throughout required monitoring at a site in amounts sufficient to monitor and abate pollution from the
ash. And the public should be permitted to participate in the entire permitting process.

Sincerely,

Mrs Fay Gitman
1323 Oak Rd
Pottsville, PA 17901=3321
(570) 622-5379


